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A great BIG thanks to all these people! 

Come Join Us! 
We will be eating at the Colorado's Steak Place.  It is 
just north of the meeting place.  Park at the meeting 

building and walk over.  We eat at 5:30.  If you would 
like to join us, we would be happy to see you.  BYOM! 

The club meets the 2nd Friday of each month at the 
Sanford Garden Club.  It is located about 2 blocks south 

of Lake Mary Blvd. On the East side of 17-92.  For 
more information contact Bill Shackelford at (407) 323-

3401 or Ray Leist at (386) 428-3401 

Club web site: www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html  

You are receiving this newsletter  
because you are a V.I. P. 

REMINDER: The club due's are $25 for the year 
and a one-time membership fee of $15.  If you are 
paying by check please make it out to Lona Leist, 
not to the club.  

Here’s a Tip 
Stick a digital clock on the detector box for time if 
you don’t wear one and a small maglite light is 
always good to take with you for night hunts and 
also to check the dates on the coins (clad etc). 



Did you know?... 
Did you know that the club has patches and hats 
for sale?  Be proud to belong to the Central Florida 
Metal Detecting Club.  The cost of the patch is 
$5.00 and the cost of the hat is also $5.00.    Get 
your patch & hat today.   

Contact: huntmaster@cfl.rr.com    or  
see Ray at the meeting.  

President’s Corner 

Hi everyone:   

Everyone who attended the Shootout, I want to thank 
you and I hope you had a great time.  We had a good 
turn out and we worked hard for you to enjoy the hunt 
and have an opportunity to find or win something good. 
Without your participation we could not do this hunt. 
Also I want to thank those people who worked very 
hard to make this hunt a success.  Thanks to all the 
planters and thanks to Candy, Shirley and Debbie.  

RAY, LONNA, DAYTON AND BELLE WANT TO 
THANK ALL OF YOU VERY MUCH. 

Our club’s camp out is coming up this month.  If you 
are going, you will need to pay at this coming meeting. 
There is more on this hunt later on in the newsletter.  If 
you are going to the camp out, directions will be given 
out at the meeting.  If you can not make the meeting, 
call me 386-428-3401 or Bill Shackelford at 407-323-
2954 for directions.  

Lorrie Sprigg is our new activity director and if you 
have any ideas she would appreciate it very much.   

There is another hunt in Fernadina Beach coming up 
and I hope you can attend these hunts.  

 If anyone wants to sell their silver to the club I am 
paying 8 times face.  You can pay your club dues with 
your silver.  This will be used for club activities. 

We have more members that are qualifying for the Hall 
of Fame.  If you find and item and return it to its owner 
you will have your picture taken and be entered into the 
Hall of Fame. 

We are still collecting items for the Sanford shelter. 
Just bring in a couple of items and if everyone does this 
every month this will help the shelter very much.   

We are still having new members every month and if 
you see someone that looks new, speak to them and 
make them feel welcome. 

If you know of anyone who needs our prayers and cards 
let me know.   

If we have not seen your smiling face for awhile, we 
have missed you, then come to the meeting and bring a 
stranger.  

President   Ray Leist  

Secretary’s Report – Chuck Hosbein 

The April meeting of the Central Florida Metal Detecting 
Club was called to order at 7:30 by club president Ray 
Leist. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Bill Green. 

The joke of the month was about a UPS delivery man. 

Guests at the meeting for April were recognized and 
received gold dollars from the club. We had one new 
member join the club in April.  We have two new 
members, Dabney Small and Gary Blake. 

Club members celebrating birthdays and anniversaries 
during April were recognized. 

There are several hunts coming up in the next few 
months and were discussed at the meeting. 

• May 17-18 – Overnight hunt – price will be $37
 per person 

• May 10 – HRNAF (Jacksonville)

See “Coming Events” for more information. 



 Frank Rothery discussed a new book about Minelab 
detectors that is now on sale. 

Ray and Bill Shackelford reminded members of the 
presentation that Bill Shackelford and Bill Green will be 
doing at Kelly Park on Saturday, May 19th. 

Bank Night drawing was #64, Bill Shackelford. He was 
present and collected the $20 prize. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45. 

 

A Few More Good Tips 

Detecting grass in the morning after a frost offers a 
cool benefit - as you swing your coil, it knocks the 
frost off the grass, leaving a completely visible sign 
of exactly where you have swung. 

This one is for all you guys n gals that like to go to 
yard sales and estate sales… talk with the owner who 
is selling out.  Perhaps you can get permission to 
detect when he is gone but still owns the property. 
Maybe buy something of his to sweeten the 
conversation.  

What's the difference between a jeweler  
and a jailer? 

 (Answer on last page)  

Point Standings  
through April 2008 

Bill Green 89 James Floyd 6 
Shirley DeVary 52 Lonne Lytle 5 
Dave Gascoyne 43 Gary Flatt 4 
Lorrie Sprigg 34 Dan Loenzen 3 
Ralph Flippo 33 William O’Brien 3 
Jerry Sprigg 22 Melody Parks 3 
Jim burdick 20 Bea Case 3 
George Case 19 Carol Taylor 3 
Diana Swaney 18 Bill Bergdoll 2 
Ron DeVary 17 Joe Lobato 2 
Jerry Hitson 11 Sally Korns 2 
Paul Swaney 7 Don Whittaker 2 
Alan James 6 Bill Shackelford 1 
Sherre Spears 6 Richard Kordeleski 1 
Frank Rothery 6 Roy Waxman 1 

If you don’t enter – You can’t win 

Here’s a tip... 
If you make your detector look like junk by using 
duct tape in strategic areas, it will be less attractive 
to others. 

Bank Night drawing was #64,  
Bill Shackelford. He was present 
and received the $20 prize. 



Single Coin 
1. Paul Swaney Silver Reale 
2. Diane Swaney Canadian $2 Coin 
3. Jim Burdick 1943P Silver War Nickel 

Group Coin 
1. Bill Green Large Amount of Coins 
2. Ralph Flippo Coins, Foreign Coins, Tokens 
3. Diane Swaney Beach and Park Coins 

Single Jewelry 
1. Shirley DeVary Ruby & Diamond Earrings 
2. Carol Taylor Gold Bracelet (Turk Island) 
3. Lorrie Sprigg 14k Italian Gold Bracelet 

Group Jewelry 
1. Bill Green Rings, Earrings, Pins, Watchband 

& Misc Items 
2. Lorrie Sprigg Sterling Silver Pieces 
3. Ralph Flippo Silver Pendant (class of 2004) on 

chain & Misc Items 

Single Artifact 
1. Shirley DeVary  1940’s Hair Curler 
2. Bill Green Old Winding Pocket Watch 
3. Frank Rothery Antique Burglar Alarm 

Group Artifacts 
1. Bill Green Old Jar Lid, Eagle Claw Foot, 

Bottle & Misc Items 
2. Shirley DeVary ?? 
3. ** NO ENTRY ** 

Single Odds/Ends 
1. James Floyd Angel 
2. Ralph Flipppo Silver Trumpet Mouth Piece 
3. Diane Swaney Toy Gun 

Group Odds/Ends 
1. Diane Swaney Misc Treasures 
2. Ralph Flippo ?? 
3. Bill Green Keys, Lots of Stuff 

Finds of the Month  
First Place 

Single Coin – Paul Swaney 

Group Coins – Bill Green 

Single Jewelry – Shirley DeVary 

Group Jewelry – Bill Green 



Single Artifact – Shirley DeVary 

Group Artifacts – Bill Green 

Single Odds/Ends – James Floyd 

Group Odds/Ends – Diane Swaney 

Riddle 2... 

What is in the middle of Paris? 
(answer on last page)

Golden Eagle Products 
Authorized dealer for Minelab, Garrett, Tesoro,  

Coiltex and Sun Ray. 
Contact: 
Frank Rothery Ph. (321) 254-5513 
1740 Burton Lane  
Melbourne, FL.  32934         frothery@aol.com  

****** 
Got something to sell?   

Contact Ray Leist at the club or email him at  
huntmaster@cfl.rr.com   

Did You Know… 
We have slideshows up on the club website of some of 
the hunts.  If you would like to take a look go to the 
CFMDC website at 

http://www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html 

and then look on the left side for “Slideshows” and 
click on that.  If you happen to have any pictures of any 
of the events and would like to share -  just contact 
Wanda at  mumszie@tampabay.rr.com  



New members this month 

Dabney Small 
872 Oak Chase Dr       
Orlando fl 32828        
small2311@hotmail.com

Gary Blake  
2926 S Morningside Ct  
Oviedo  Fl  32765          
gary@glbgolf.com       

Here’s a Tip 
If you seal an envelope and then realize you forgot to 
include something inside, just place your sealed 
envelope in the freezer for an hour or two.  

Voila! It unseals easily. 

The Great Southern Beach Shootout  

Held at Daytona Beach this past April 
25th through 27th was an incredible 

success! 



There were lots of prizes 

And winners too! 



Even the kids had a great time!  



And we can’t forget the great help we had 

Hope to see you all there next year.  Be sure to sign up 
soon!  Be sure to watch the GSBS web page at 
www.gsbsdaytonahunt.com   for more information or 
contact Ray at huntmaster@cfl.rr.com or Deyton at 
deyton@cfl.rr.com    

Check it out! 

Many MANY more pictures will be available on a 
slideshow, as soon as I can get them all together, at our 
club website which is: 

   http://www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html 



"The following members below have found and returned lost items to 
their owners.  Also some of the members below have found 

incriminating evidence for local police departments." 

Club member Jim Robinson found this 
Navy Pilots ring dated October 5, 1943 
and returned it to Frank Keenan.   

WTG Jim! 

Club member Bill Shackelford is a twofer!  
He found a set of keys and returned them 
to Pastor Bob Martin.  Bill also found and 
retuned a wedding band to Garret 
Digman.  WTG Bill! 

Club member Chuck Hosbein found 
a gold metal medical alert bracelet 

and returned it to Debra Wood.  
WTG Chuck! 

In 2007 Club member Bill Green 
found and returned a 16k  Gold 

Wedding Band to Roxanne Lewis.  
WTG Bill! 

Club member Richard Kordeleski has found  
and returned multiple items. 

1966 class ring was returned in 1999 
2001 class ring returned 2001 to Loretta Taylor 
2000 class ring returned 2000 to Sara Jones 
2002 class ring returned 2002 to Amanda Taylor    

WTG Richard! 

 Club member Jerry Sprigg found and  
returned a ring.   

WTG Jerry! 



 

Club member Lorrie Sprigg has found several items and 
returned them to their grateful owners  

1964 Class Ring to Larry Mitchell, GA 
1963 Class Ring to Beth Townsend, KT 
1969 Class Ring to Gayle Cox, GA 
Cross & Dog Tags to Andrew Pooley, GA 
$5000 diamond ring and returned to Moriah Shears, FL 

WTG Lorrie! 

Club member Paul Swaney 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Paul! 

Club member Melody Parks 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Melody! 

Club member Roland Davis has 
found several items for the  

police departments of  
Orlando and Winter Park 

WTG Roland! 



9TH ANNUAL FLORIDA LOW 
COUNTRY SHRIMP BOIL / 

TREASURE HUNT – 
must be a member 

WHEN: SATURDAY MAY 10TH - 9:30 AM 

WHERE: FERNANDINA BEACH CITY PARK.   
Corner of Atlantic & Fletcher Av. 

CONTACT:  Shelly Simpson at 904-260-4655 or  
mail to HRANF c/o Shelly Simpson 
94307 Waterberry Av.  
Fernandina Beach, Fl 32034  

-------- 
Overnight Camping Trip 

We have overnight camp out coming on May 17 & 
18th.  This is where we meet at a convenient place and 
travel to the camp ground on Sat. Morning arriving 
around 10 am.  You will then pick out your sleeping 
arrangements.  You will need to bring your bed linens, 
(sheets, blanket, and pillow) and also your toiletries.  
You will have a bed with mattress, probably bunk beds 
because this is a kids camp ground.  You will then go 
and metal detect till lunch then back out and hunting 
again or just relaxing.  Then you will eat dinner around 
6 pm, and then you can do more hunting.  Saturday 
evening we will be playing games, usually for cash.  
Then Sunday you will be served breakfast and then 
hunt some more. Three GREAT MEALS. We usually 
leave the campground around 11am.  All of this for 
only $37 per person.  WHAT A GREAT DEAL.  More 
information on this at the next meeting.  Please make 
arrangements for payment then.   

Come on out and  
enjoy the festivities.

What's the difference between a jeweler  
and a jailer? 

A jeweller sells watches and a 
jailer watches cells. 

----------------------- 

Riddle 2 answer 

What is in the middle of Paris? 

The letter “r” 

------------------- 

FOR SALE  
Minelab Explorer with 3 Coils - 6", 8", 
and a 11" (with covers).  Also included are 
Auto Charger, 2 Battery Packs and 2 
User Manuals.  All for only $550 OBO 

Contact:  George Case at  407-647-5574 

All mistakes and misspellings were intentionally made so that 
you could have the pleasure of finding them. 


